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Dear NYN Family 
 I have been very busy practicing on my computer  in my home. It is somewhat like the computer I 
have been learning on at my sister’s for the last several years. What I learned there has made it a little bit 
easier for me. I want to take this time to thank all of you  who have been so patient with me trying  to learn 
this.  On March 28th  I completed my first conference call successfully. It was very interesting and 
informative. The Conference confirmed a lot of what we are all ready doing in NYN and other ideas as 
well. We now have 600 Spanish  speaking meetings in the US. One neat idea that was brought up was how 
to encourage Public Outreach. If members or groups are a little apprehensive about doing Public Outreach 
suggest getting a Public Outreach service sponsor.  If a member has never done Public Outreach suggest 
that they leave only one piece of literature to start with. 
 Now for news from theWSO. 
 
 TV & Radio PSA’s 
Every month on my E-Communities  is posted the PSA’a that have been aired, the station and time it was 
aired. It you contact me I can let you know what station to send thank-you’s to and the ones that need 
encouragement to air thePSA’s. The stations that are not on the list might like a copy to air if  a group or 
individual would to purchase one for $30.00 for TV and  $ 8.00 for radio. 
  
 Newspaper Release 
 
I have made a copy of a newspaper release for our area to place in our local newspaper informing people 
what AL-ANON/ALATEEN  is all about. I put a copy in each officer  ,coordinators, and DR’s mail box. 
Please see that your groups get a copy and ask them to follow the instructions and place the information in 
their local Newspaper. 
 In my Northern Highlight ‘s article I talked about the TV show “Supernanny” air on ABCon 
Friday  night’s . If you have a computer  you can view the Show. I made a copy about all the information 
about how the show was developed with the cooperation of ABC with the WSO.The details also include 
information on how to view the show. I placed copies of this information also in the officers, coordinators, 
and DR ‘s mailbox.  
 Keep up the good work of getting the message out to those who are still suffering. 
 
Love and hugs in Service 
Sherry S. 


